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MINUTES OF A WORKSHOP MEETING 
LAPEER CITY COMMISSION 

May 3, 2018 
 
A workshop meeting of the Lapeer City Commission was held May 3, 2018 at Lapeer City Hall, 
576 Liberty Park, Lapeer, Michigan.  The meeting was called to order at 5:37 p.m.  
 
ROLL CALL 
Present: Commissioners Atwood, Bennett, Bostick-Tullius, Marquardt, Osentoski. 
Absent: Mayor Sprague. 
 
City Manager:  Dale Kerbyson (present). 
 
Mayor Pro Tem Marquardt led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Also Present: City Clerk Donna Cronce, Chief Deputy City Clerk Renee Wilson, Finance 
Director Kerry Helmick, Director of Housing Denise Soldenski, Director of Parks, Recreation & 
Cemetery Rodney Church, Police Chief David Frisch, Fire Chief Terry Kluge, Director of Public 
Works Pamela Reid, Building Official Darryl Oliver, Jeff Hogan County Press. 
 
Mayor Pro Tem Marquardt called the meeting to order at 5:37 p.m. 
 
The City Commission met to discuss the Fiscal Year 2018-2019 City of Lapeer Budget and the 
2018-2024 City of Lapeer Capital Improvement Program. 
 
The Fiscal Year 2018-2019 City of Lapeer Budget and the first year of the 2018-2024 Capital 
Improvement Program were reviewed; break from 7:26 pm – 7:37 pm.  Discussed streamlining 
the Building Department permit process and potential funding options to update/repair the City 
sign on westbound I-69; Reviewed charts showing decline in State Revenue Sharing and legacy 
costs as a percentage of the General Fund budget; schedule a special meeting to review the 
2018-2019 Fee Schedule. 
 
By general consensus the meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
              
Deborah Marquardt, Mayor Pro Tem   Donna L. Cronce, MMC, City Clerk 
 
 
              
       Renee L. Wilson, Chief Deputy City Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


